
LETTER: Friends of White's Woods does not oppose deer
hunting

Despite what you have read/heard, Friends of White s̓ Woods has not opposed deer hunting in

general.

A letter to the editor (Nov. 5) stated, “Friends of White s̓ Woods (FWW) should be concerned with

the destruction of wanted new growth and saplings never have a chance to grow because of

browsing deer.” Previously, a Gazette editorial stated, “a coalition of residents (FWW included)

opposed to hunting of any kind.”

First, FWW is concerned about the long-term threat of deer browse in White s̓ Woods Nature Center

(WWNC) and has investigated several strategies that have proven successful: exclusion fencing;

deer contraception; protecting natural predators; even hunting. Second, FWW does not oppose
___



hunting generally, but rather, along with other citizens, raised concerns about the township s̓

(withdrawn) plan to permit hunting in WWNC because:

FWW also recognizes that deer can cause damage to landscaping and harbor deer ticks, problems

which cannot be solved by hunting on a single 240-acre plot surrounded by 28,000 acres of borough

and township.

FWW s̓ position is that all of the above issues must be addressed before bow hunting (�rearms use

has been banned in WWNC since 1970) can safely and e�ectively take place in White s̓ Woods.

Frederick M. Heilman

White Township

___


